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INFORMATION

On December 19, 2000, the Department of Transportation published its final rule on drug and alcohol testing procedures. One provision of
this rule requires employers to inquire into the drug and alcohol testing records of applicants for employment. A group of maritime industry
organizations requested that the Department provide a comment period on this provision. In response to this request, the Department is
opening a comment period for 30 days.

Rule, §40.25, requires employers to make inquiries about the drug and alcohol testing history of applicants for employment in jobs involving
the performance of safety-sensitive functions. The employee must provide a written consent to the inquiry before it is made. The purpose of
the provision is to ensure that new employers have the opportunity to learn about recent violations (within two years of the application) of
the Department's rules. This information is important to allow employers to comply with the obligation to ensure that employees fully
complete return-to-duty process requirements. The provision is based on a long-standing provision of the Federal Motor Carrier Safety
Administration's drug and alcohol testing rule (49 CFR Part 382).

This rule will effect any over the road vehicle requiring a CDL.

ACTION

Comments on 49 CFR 40.25 must be received by July 16, 2001

Comments should be sent to Docket Clerk, Attn: Docket No. OST-99-6578, Department of Transportation, 400 7th Street, SW., Room
PL401, Washington DC, 20590. Persons wishing their comments to be acknowledged should enclose a stamped, self-addressed postcard
with their comments. The docket clerk will date stamp the postcard and return it to the sender. Comments may be reviewed at the above
address from 9:00 a.m. through 5:30 p.m. Monday through Friday. Commenters may also submit their comments electronically. Instructions
for electronic submission may be found at the following web address: http://dms.dot.gov/submit/. The public may also review docketed
comments electronically. The following web address provides instructions and access to the DOT electronic docket:
http://dms.dot.gov/search/.
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